Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 22 October 2009 in Cwm School at 8.00pm

Present:  Cllrs Heward (Chair), Davies, Willetts, Evans, Benbow, Saul and the Clerk Sarah 
   Yeomans. 
1.
Apologies Cllr Hill
2.
Declarations of Interest


None
3.
Minutes of September’s Meeting


The minutes of September’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record


Proposed Cllr Davies and seconded Cllr Willetts.

4.
Matters Arising


Street Lights

There appeared to be some confusion about which street lights were on and off in 
each community and it was agreed that the matter would be discussed at November’s 


meeting.
5.
Councillor Vacancy and Co-option

A notice had been placed on the notice boards reporting the Casual Vacancy declared


for the Llanllugan Ward.  No one had requested an election but two members of the 


community had expressed an interest in serving as a councillor.   The councillors 
discussed the issue and voted to co-opt Darryl Owen from Adfa onto the council.

The Clerk was asked to write to Cllr Huxley and thank him for his hard work during 


his many years of service.

6.
Planning


Nicholas Morgan from Powys had visited the site of the wood storage just outside 

Adfa and was happy that this complied with the Planning regulations for the site

7.
Highways


a)  It was reported that there is standing water on the road between Fron Grin and 
     Llanllugan Church following rain and a grid is protruding above the road surface


     along the road between Cefn Coch and Brookfield.  These matters would be 

     passed on to the Highways Department..


b)  It was noted that there has been a visibility issue at the right hand turn for Carmel 
     on the Cefn Coch to Adfa road where the hedge on the left obscures the view of 
     approaching traffic.  This will be monitored.


c)  It has been suggested that the request for a sign for the new ball area in Adfa be 


     passed on to Tony Caine at Powys and this will be done.

8.
Adfa Play Area

There was nothing to report.

9.
Finance


a)  The current account contains £6252.51 and the deposit account £71.22.

b)  The Clerk presented a budget assessment of money spent to date.  This was 


      approved by the council and signed by the chairman.


c)   The Concurrent Functions grant application forms had arrived from Powys and 
       the Clerk would fill these in and return them. 
10.
Llanllugan Burial Ground


Following a successful application to the Dwyriw Community Trust Fund the council


was now able to finance the repair work required for the gates.  The Council resolved 
to ask Huw Evans to proceed with the required work as soon as he was able.  He 
would be asked to paint the gates dark blue.
11.
Risk Assessment


The Clerk had carried out a complete risk assessment on all of the council’s assets 
and reported back to the meeting.  The weekly inspection sheets for the Play Areas 
were also presented to the council.

12.
BT Kiosk Adoption

BT had written to ask whether the community would like to adopt it’s kiosks for £1 
and have the telephone equipment taken out.  Councillors decided not to agree to this 


at present as both telephones had been used within the last twelve months.

13.
Ysgol Rhiw Bechan Meeting

Cllr Heward reported on the meeting held with Gareth Jones at Rhiw Bechan 
regarding admissions.  He explained that the policy was to use floor space to 
determine entry numbers and although the situation could arise again where children 


from Adfa could be refused entry to the school, Powys would work with the school


to try to prevent this in the future.

14.
Poppy Wreath


Councillors discussed the fact that the council ought to present a wreath at the 


remembrance services held at Llanllugan and Llanwyddelan churches.  They were


all in agreement that wreaths would be purchased this year and a donation made with 
each to a value of £80 in total.  The Clerk would make the necessary arrangements 
and this item would be included in the annual budget in future.

15.
Correspondence

a)  An e mail from Mr Mitchell sent to Cllr Saul had requested that the 

     minutes for the June meeting be re-issued to include more information, 

     however this will not be possible as the minutes have now been signed

     and accepted as a true record by the council. 

b)  Consultation for proposed change in allocation of funding for 

      
     village halls.  The Clerk would attend the meeting for this on 2nd November


     in Abermule

c)  Applications for funding – Victim Support, Age Concern, British Heart 


     Foundation all deferred to the AGM.

d)  North Powys Community Council Forum meeting 17th November in 

     Welshpool

e)  Minutes of Governing Body at Ysgol Rhiw Bechan


f)  One Voice Wales – area committee meeting

g)  Local Government Boundary Commission in Wales meeting 3rd November


     Newtown.
16.
Welcome Letters

It is believed that there are new people in Rhosyddgwynion, Cefn Coch.

17.
Items to be reported and for the next agenda


a)  Cllr Benbow reported that the Community Land Trust had now held its first 
     AGM and shares were available to purchase.


b)  Street lights would be put on the next agenda.

18.  
Date of the next Meeting


The next meeting will be held in Adfa on 26 November.
